
IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
FOR THE DISTRICT OF PUERTO RICO 

NOTICE FROM THE CLERK NO. 25-03 

COURT CLOSED IN OBSERVANCE OF NATIONAL DAY OF MOURNING 

The United States District Court for the District of Puerto Rico and its dependencies will 
be closed on Thursday, January 9, 2025, in observance of the National Day of Mourning for James 
“Jimmy” Earl Carter, Jr.   

The Duty Magistrate Judge and his staff will be on call for duty matters. 

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 2nd day of January, 2025. 

ADA I. GARCIA-RIVERA, ESQ., CPA 
CLERK OF COURT 
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